CCS  STARTER  REQUESTS  2015-2016

The Central Coast Track Starters are testing the use of Arbiter Sports for the assignment of starters for the 2015-16 Cross Country and Track Season.  Testing will be done during Cross Country with full implementation beginning January 1, 2016.
 
The current system of requesting a starter for a meet requires the meet director to contact Mark Greenough, our scheduler or they contact their “favorite” starter to handle their season’s needs.  When Mark is contacted, he in turn puts out a request to our starters’ group in the hopes that a member of the group will take the meet.  It is then up to that starter to contact the meet director and Mark to confirm that the starter need has been filled.  As everyone knows, this can take a lot of back and forth and can leave a meet director hanging if their need for a starter is not readily filled.  If the meet director contacts a starter directly, it is incumbent on that starter to notify Mark so he doesn’t double book that individual.   This “hub and spoke” type of communication is very inefficient.
 
Arbiter Sports is an online officials management system that works best when officials are assigned games and matches such as in football or basketball.  It is less than ideal for officials who are effectively independent contractors as is the case with our starters group.  Each member of our group can chose what meet(s) they want to do.  They are not assigned to meets like football.
 
However, to improve the communication with meet directors, we are testing Arbiter Sports because it allows the meet directors to check on the status of their requests for starters at any time.
 
Among the starters it will allow them to self-assign online without having to contact Mark.  Each starter will be able to manage their own calendars and also view the entire schedule of meets and requests.
 
Meet directors who have requested starters through our group in the last year will receive an email with Arbiter Sport read only access information.  Coaches and meet directors who don’t receive the email notice by August 31st  or new coaches/meet directors should contact Mark directly to get their access.  He can be reached at mgreenough@greenoughgroup.com  or (650) 548-6900 x 201.  This read access will provide meet directors with ability to check the status of their starter assignment requests.  
 
The process for requesting a starter has not changed.  A meet director will still need to make a meet request directly to Mark as it is economically unaffordable to do a direct request through Arbiter Sports.  If a meet director goes direct to their favorite starter, that starter will still need to notify Mark in order for the meet to be put on the schedule. 
 
As the software continues to mature, we can foresee the future where all track officials will provide their availability to be assigned to meets in the same manner as on demand operations such as Uber, Instacart and Freelancer.com.  This is a small step to making things more efficient.
 
Questions or suggestions can be directed to Mark.
 
